City of Brisbane
Agenda Report

DATE: Meeting of February 4, 2016
TO: Mayor & City Council
FROM: Clayton Holstine, City Manager

SUBJECT:  Airport Noise

RECOMMENDATION

Consider adoption of Resolution No. 2016-04 supporting the Federal Aviation Administration’s Initiative
to address aircraft noise concerns in San Mateo County

BACKGROUND

As you aware, from recent presentations and discussion of the ongoing aircraft noise issues, in November
20135, the FAA has released an Initiative to Address Noise Concerns.

DISCUSSION

As a stakeholder in the Bay Area, the SFO Community Roundtable has requested a seat at the table to
review the FAA procedures implemented in November 2014 as part of the Northern California Metroplex.

The Roundtable is requesting that cities in San Mateo County adopt the attached resolution supporting
their efforts.

[

%ﬁytmf Holstine, City Manager




RESOLUTION NO. 2016-04

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF BRISBANE
SUPPORTING THE FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATIONS INITIATIVE TO ADDRESS
AIRCRAFT NOISE CONCERNS IN SAN MATEO COUNTY

WHEREAS, the communities around San Francisco International Airport have continually voiced
concern regarding the increase in aircraft noise from departures from San Francisco International Airport; and

WHEREAS, the communities have supported efforts to work with the FAA, the Airport, and the
airlines industry to reduce aircraft noise onto the surrounding communities; and

WHEREAS, the communities, through organizations such as the SFO Community Roundtable, have
developed timely recommendations to the FAA, the airports, and the airline industry to implement actions to
mitigate noise; and

WHEREAS, recently the FAA developed the Initiative to Address Noise Concerns which was released
in November 2015; and

WHEREAS, as a Stakeholder in the Bay Area, the SFO Community Roundtable has requested a seat at
the table to review the FAA procedures implemented in November 2014 as part of the Northern California

Metroplex; and

WHEREAS, the City of Brisbane, is looking forward to a meaningful and productive collaboration with
the FAA, Roundtable, and elected officials to provide real noise abatement mitigation to the Bay Area.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council of the City of Brisbane requests that
the FAA leadership follow up with community meetings to explain in detail the FAA’s plan to address the noise
problems.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City Council of the City of Brisbane requests that the FAA
listen and study the ideas submitted by the communities during this process and show commitment to
developing some real solutions.

Chiff Lentz, Mayor

[ hereby certify that the foregoing Resolution No. 2016-04 was duly and regularly adopted at a regular meeting
of the Brisbane City Council on February 4, 2016, by the following vote:

AYES:
NOES:
ABSENT:

Sheri Marie Spediacci, City Clerk



